










 

12. Do you agree with the identified risks and 

harms to consumers? Please explain why. Are 

there other key risks and harms we should 

consider? 

Ergon Energy Retail largely agrees with the risks and costs identified by the AER throughout 

part 5.4 of the Issues Paper. However, we consider the following issues should also be 

considered:  

• competitive neutrality 

• the need to encourage innovation, particularly in regional and remote areas of the 

National Electricity Market (NEM) where innovation is hampered by the lack of 

consumer choice  

• retailer impacts, noting the need to balance consumer protections with retailer cost to 

serve  

• enhanced vulnerable consumer protections when interacting with new products or 

services. Ergon Energy Retail suggests additional consideration is necessary to 

understand the risk vulnerable customers face in engaging with multiple energy 

providers and 

• with the introduction of multiple energy providers, compliance with the Privacy Act 

1988 (Cth). 

13. Do you agree with the proposed approach to 

use the consumer archetypes developed by the 

ECA when assessing the identified risks? 

Please explain why. What other key consumer 

types should we consider? 

While Ergon Energy Retail supports the AER’s approach of using the consumer archetypes 

to assess whether interactions with new energy products or services gives rise to 

unreasonable risks, an oversimplified view of consumer circumstances may inadequately 

assess risks. We consider that further development of the consumer archetypes may be 

needed. We also suggest there is a need to capture the diverse and unique circumstances 

of regional and remote energy consumers, and the need to include an agricultural customer 

in the assessment. 
















